
26th April 2019 
 

Newsletter 

Dear Parents 

Happy Easter to you all! Special thanks to all who were able to attend our Holy 
Saturday evening service in Holy Cross Church. Our choir sang beautifully and 
we have received many compliments, in particular relating to how much the    
children enhance the service. 

We continue to celebrate Easter. During this period, please take time with your 
children to stand by our Easter garden and look at the empty tomb. This is a 
very significant and poignant reminder of the beauty of this season.  

 

Car Park 

Since the beginning of the summer term our carpark is only for use by staff and visitors.  There are two    
disabled bays established on the grass area in front of the yellow barrier. Our governors have taken this    
decision owing to the congestion caused by the number of cars that currently access the carpark. Please make 
use of Nicholls Field car park which is only a 5 minute walk away. 

Prayer for Easter  

Risen Christ, we praise you and give you thanks for your glory as we           

celebrate your resurrection. Fill our hearts with your love, so that we too 

may renew the face of the earth. Amen.  

Inconsiderate Parking 

There have been a number of complaints from our neighbours in Spencers Croft regarding the inconsiderate 
parking of parents from this school.  Private parking spaces are being used and drives are being parked over. 
When approaching parents, the residents are being met with aggressive responses. This is highly inappropriate, 
disappointing and against the ethos of our Catholic school.   

Please ensure you are always considerately parked. We have our car park at Nicholls Field, which is just a 5 
minute walk away. Please speak to the school office if you are unsure where the Nicholls Field car park is. 

  



RB 99% 

RL 95% 

1D 88% 

1S 98% 

2C 95% 

2HD 97% 

3G 93% 

3N 95% 

4C 94% 

4E 95% 

5P 95% 

5S 98% 

6CA 94% 

6ND 98% 

Congratulations to Butterflies, winners of the KS1 Attendance Award this 
week with  99%. The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 5S, with 98%           
attendance! 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We 
need full details of why your child is unable to attend school. We 
are frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their 
child is absent from school.   

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting 
with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Coffee Afternoon and Parenting Workshop 
 
On Thursday afternoon Holy Cross hosted a parent workshop run by Sharon Lawton from Natural Flair    
coaching Ltd . The topics covered were  tantrums, tears, parenting tools and looking at children's personalities 
and strategies. This included tips on conflict, feelings, boundary settings and good communication. Thank you 
to all parents that attended, I had some very positive feed back 
Mrs Gallagher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Spiritual Garden 
 
At the end of last term Mrs Gallagher worked with the children in both key stages to help prepare the      
spiritual garden for the month of May for our Lady Mary. The garden is looking wonderful, thank you to all the 
children who helped. 

 
 
 



This week, year 6 children worked extremely hard clearing and preparing the allotments, so that 
new seeds can be planted.  

Children enjoyed spending time in the tent that was used during the Easter Holiday club. They    
collected more firewood, ready to use when fire lighting during the summer term.  

We are waiting for the pond to be refilled after the lining was repaired. However lots of life is still 
present, including our resident newt. The children are also excited to see the tadpoles change into 
frogs very soon!  



RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 28 April – John 20:19-31  

In Sunday's gospel, one phrase is repeated:  

The disciples were afraid. Jesus said, “Peace be with you”. 

The disciples rejoiced. Jesus said, “Peace be with you”. 

Thomas doubted. Jesus said, “Peace be with you”. 

It’s as if the evangelist REALLY wanted to make sure we got the message! 

If we are willing, in our own fears and joys, doubts and hopes, Jesus will speak peace to our 

hearts too and invite us, like Thomas, to touch his wounds. 

Dare I touch the wounds of Christ in the lives of others and share his peace with them? 

CAFOD works with many deeply wounded communities yearning for peace. Conflict has marred 

the lives of refugees from Syria, Myanmar and South Sudan,            communities surrounded by 

gangs in El Salvador, Colombian young people born during more than 50 years of fighting…  and 

too many others to mention. 

But our local experts are speaking peace in all these places, supporting communities as they work 

to heal their wounds and move forwards in hope. We often hear       inspiring stories of for-

giveness, loving service and determination to build a peaceful society. 

How will I build a more peaceful world?  

Jesus, Prince of Peace, enable me to notice the wounds in others and learn how to touch 

them with your peace. Amen  

“Peace be with you.”  

Christ is risen, and with Him our creative hope arises to face the 
problems of our day, because we know we are not alone. #Easter 





 



Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Diary Dates 

 

Happy Birthday to… Luize Mafueni, Naomi Oregbhemhe, Daniel Ogunleye, 
Neriah Boateng, Ollie Kluza, Marcus Lucan. 

Merit Certificates: 

 

Butterflies:  Catherine Kazakov, for great work , labelling a dinosaur 

Ladybirds:    Leah Stopplecamp, for being a great independent learner 

1D: Daniel Ogunleye, for his fantastic maths work on position and turns  

1S: Kayla Umaru, for fantastic literacy writing 

2C:    Harry Acheampong, for writing an excellent recount of what he did in the Easter holidays  

2HD: Taylor Leagas, for some amazing homework about animals 

3G: Bartosz Seiler, for showing increasing confidence in all areas of the curriculum 

3N: Beau Walsh, for his amazing shapes visualization 

4C: Joe McCoy, for a tremendous javelin throw in our athletics lesson 

4E: Marcy Reddin, for working hard in all areas of the curriculum 

5P: Callum Hollingworth, for working really hard in all lessons  

5S:   Cheri Uzegbuna, for her positive attitude to learning and producing fantastic work in all subjects 

6CA:  Patricia Ejembi, for her consistent care and compassion shown to others 

6N: Jermaine Hyde, for exceptional effort with homework this week 

Learning Mentor: Kavindya Alkegamage & Luize Mafueni, for being fantastic helpers at the parent 
workshop and coffee afternoon 

    

New Menu Week 2  

Monday 29th April 

Geography Week 

5P Swimming 

Dance Club KS2 

Year 6 SATs Booster -
Mrs Ennifer’s group 
only  

Tuesday 30th April 

Year 3 Trip 

Phonics Workshop Year 1 
Parents 4pm 

Multisport Club KS1 

Year 6 SATs Boosters 

Year 1 Phonics Club 

Wednesday 1st May 

Athletics Club KS1 

Cricket & Rounders Club KS2 

Thursday 2nd May 

Phonics Workshop Year 1 
Parents 9:15 

Athletics KS2 

Year 1 Phonics Club 

Friday 3rd May 

No afternoon assembly 

Tennis Club KS2 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St Andrew  


